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SBC Minutes – July 17, 2014, 7:10 to 8:35 pm.
Present were:  P Hendrickson, T Williams, H Walker, J Jecker, A Smart, D Shema, E Lewin, Eldon Ball

Approved May 20, 2014 Minutes – Motion: Heidi Walker, Anne Smart.  Approved with correction that Anne Smart was not  present at the May meeting.  And noted that Mid-Week Hike chair Ed Lewin was present.

Announcements – 

· The Managing Committee has asked that each of the Branches have their own title on the main bar of the website.
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· The Controller position has been filled. Piper Bagley will start at the end of July.

· The new online reservation for the Seattle Program Center is officially up and running.

· The website that hosts each branch and committee pages from the old website is up and running.

Old Business –

· Friction Slabs – Timmy reported that the slab project will not start until 2015 so that fund raising may proceed.

· Website – Timmy led a discussion:

· Navigation reported ongoing difficulties, in particular from IT professionals who are committee leadership volunteers.  Photo reported cancellation difficulties.  Approval protocols are not clear to some.

· There is no delete feature associated with a cut until it moves elsewhere.  Workaround:  move to a personal trash folder which keeps it accessible.

· Safety Highlights blog has not been attracting comments. Fearing reports have lost their close link with trip reporting.

· Committee web pages are not conforming to new display and functionality guidelines, but support is scant for making a change.  And some committees (read Climbing) have different views of web functionality.

· Noted that diversion of staff back to regular duties after Tech 2.0 start-up has reduced the help function for the website.

· Branch chairs (Management Committee) will confer to determine how to approach club leadership regarding support for the new system.

· Outside Lights – Cindy/Eivind not present.  No report.  Noted that staff are hauling trash in the dark.

New Business –

· Seattle Branch Board of Directors Representative - Timmy appointed Patrick Mullaney to fill unexpired term of Bill Deter who has resigned.  The term will expire in September 2015. Motion A Smart, E Lewin, elect Mullaney to a regular, two-year term, 2015-2017.  He is an attorney and long-standing Mountaineer—a climber and youth leader.  Tabled to following meeting.

· D Shema called for safety reports as reporting has fallen off since Tech 2.0 has gone live.  Incident reporting is no longer tied to trip reports (as noted above).

Committee Reports & Announcements 

Seattle Branch Chair – Timmy Williams. See above. 
BoD Rep – 

Safety Officer – Janine Burkhardt (Dave Shema) reported 
Treasurer – John Jecker presented the financial report.  Revenues year to date are $287,207 (budget $260,927) or $26,280 surplus.  Expenses are $144,561 (budget $157,842) or $13,281 under budget.  Net for the current Fiscal Year as of 30 April 2014 is $39,561. Net contributions YTD are $3,050; John forecast an ending operational balance of $170,430 and capital balance of ~$3,500 as retained earnings September 30, 2014 (close of the Fiscal Year).  Current balance is $281,596.  We are well ahead of the previous fiscal year on many measures.

The Budget 2015 working group will have a meeting soon and there is hope for monthly actuals within about a quarter as new personnel settle in.

Branch membership trend line over the past four years remains slightly positive, ~6500 April 2014.  There was some concern about a sharp drop in April from a high of ~6700.
Secretary –Peter noted (post hoc) that Ed Lewin needs a name tent. 

Alpine Scrambling – Co-chair Nina Crampton no report. 
Backpacking – Mary Rohlman—no report.

Climbing – Dave Shema reported revenues continue to be strong as additional courses are provided.  Rock climbing practice will again be offered. The Committee is shrinking and some volunteers have declined participation not wishing to navigate the new website posting/registration/reporting system. 

Dance – Eivind Sleveland—no report.

Family Activities – Becca Polglase—no report.

Folk Dance—no report.

First Aid – Miles McDonough/Mary Panza—no report.  
Hiking – Heidi Walker reported the course participant only hike posting issue has been resolved by IT with a work-around.  More marketing outside of Mountaineers membership is requested. They will request creation of a Basic Wilderness Hiking Badge.

Leadership – Lawrence Landauer/Mike Sweeney—no report. 
Meet the Mountaineers—Suzanne Gerber—Next session is September 22—no Gear Grab.

Midweek Hikes –Ed Lewin reported that meetings have ceased but hikes continue.  And an August 4 meeting is on the calendar.

Naturalists – Kay English (Dave Shema)—No report.

Navigation—Peter Hendrickson reported Intro to Map and Compass sessions continue to be well attended.  There are now six per year, August 18 and September 17 coming up—thanks to Climbing Committee for persistent notes about classes and courses.  Three  committee volunteers worked with a youth MAC navigation session last week.

Learned that Suunto corporate has made several design and manufacture changes to the MC-2 for upcoming production following ongoing communication with SAR/Mountaineers leadership.  The compass calibration station is up and running near the rock spires outside Goodman Hall with directions in the June Navigation Northwest journal. A BSA Eagle candidate remains at the planning stage for a Volunteer Park leave-no-trace navigation practice course.  

Calendar 2015 has been coordinated with Scramble.  Assisted Smart Phone and Dedicated GPS seminar field test with instructors June 5 attracted 20+ veteran instructors.   Bruce Crawford is making several course adjustments based on feedback and a second session is scheduled for August 7 (Thursday). 

Wilderness Navigation, 3rd edition, galleys were reviewed in June by Peter.  Several earlier recommendations from the Navigation Committee have been incorporated into the new edition.  An early 2015 release is expected.

Difficulties with the back end of Tech2.0 have led to the resignation of data base engineer Craig S. from committee tech duties. Course postings, visibility and access continue to be problematic.  Migration of the website is also at issue.

Paddle Sports—George Swapp—no report.

Photography – Anne Smart reported a “bit of a funk.”  Concerns persist about a lack of marketing beyond Mountaineers members.  Some trips are not well (or at all0 subscribed which is discouraging to volunteer leaders.

Retired Rovers – Storm Yanicks—no report. 

Sailing – Alan Vogt—no report.

Singles Activities – Eldon Ball reported they are still seeking more members, activities and leaders.

Skiing – Cindy Hoover—no report.

Snowshoeing – Erik Swanson/Jimmy Jet Klansnic no report. 

UTHR’s – Jack Nichols—no report. 

Youth Outreach – Becca Polglase—no report.

Good of the Order – Dave Shema reported that the Managing Committee is looking at revenue allocations across the branches.  

Motion to Adjourn— E Ball, A Smart.  Passed 8:35 pm. 
The Seattle Branch meeting occurs on the 3rd Thursday of every odd month, 7pm. For 2014 – 
Jan 16 – Mar 20 – May 15 – Jul 17 – Sep 18 – Nov 20
******************************************************
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